
Rebecca (Becky) Coholan

Parish: Anglican Parish of French Village


“I feel called because I want to be the voice for the young 
people in our diocese and represent the younger generation in 
the Anglican Church. I also want to better understand the 
works of the national church. …I continue to develop good 
communication skills. I have experience facilitating small 
group activities at DYC and Encounter weekend. I have a solid 
understanding of diversity and inclusion from attending youth 
conferences, and leadership training. When it comes to 
teamwork, I thoughtfully listen to people’s ideas, opinions, and 
concerns.”


• Interested in justice, ecumenical, and interfaith relationships

• Parish volunteer: church suppers, serving at the altar, youth 

group, fundraisers, attended DYC and CLAY; help with 
parish Tech Team


• Participant and leader at DYC and Encounter

• Acadia University: Chapel Assistant

• Summer student providing tours and programs at parish

• Work and school experience = a greater acceptance for 

community development, diversity, and inclusion

• Expanded my knowledge about justice issues that we 

experience as a church community, diocese and country

Magdalena (Maggie) Wiegers

Parish: St. Frances by the Lakes, Lower Sackville


“I have been following the meetings of NSPEI Synod and 
General Synod for the past 10 years and have awaited the 
opportunity to let my name stand for the Youth Delegate 
Position for a GS. I have become involved in the inner 
workings of the NSPEI Diocese in preparation and to gain 
experience with the format of reports, votes, and Synod 
etiquette. I am currently in the process of graduation with a 
double major in Religious Studies and Sociology and 
Anthropology, thus having a background of general knowledge 
as to how the social and global issues brought to GS impact 
church doctrine. ”


• fully bilingual, French/English; semi-fluent in ASL 
(American sign language)


• Parish Council and Synod Delegate (6 yrs)

• Licensed Lay Minister (4 yrs); Dio Council (since 2019)

• Leader and Design Team, several DYC and TEC wends

• Parish and camp youth leader

• accepted into AST for Mdiv; interest in religious doctrine 

and relationship between church and global outreach 

• PWRDF and JustGeneration involvement

• Religious studies background with passion for environment


